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Ferrovial reaches an exclusive agreement to negotiate with 
Carlyle its participation in the consortium for the New Terminal 1 
at JFK Airport 

  
 

Madrid, 18/02/2022.- Ferrovial, through its Airports division, and Carlyle have reached an exclusivity 
agreement to negotiate the transfer to Ferrovial of the 96% of the stake held by Carlyle in New Terminal 
One, the consortium appointed to design, build and operate the new Terminal 1 at International Airport 
JFK in New York (which includes de former Terminals 1, 2 and 3 of this airport and possible extensions).  

Carlyle holds a 51% stake in New Terminal One. If an agreement is reached on the transaction, Ferrovial 
would therefore acquire a 96% of said stake. The closing of the deal would be subject to the usual 
conditions for this type of transactions, including the approval of Port Authority of New York and New 
Jersey. 

 
About Ferrovial  
Ferrovial, a leading global infrastructure operator, is committed to developing sustainable solutions. It is a 
member of Spain’s blue-chip IBEX 35 index and included in the Dow Jones Sustainability Index and 
FTSE4Good; all its operations are conducted in compliance with the principles of the UN Global Compact, 
which the company adopted in 2002. 
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